Thank you Mr. President,

The State of Palestine welcomes the delegation of Thailand and thanks it for the presentation of its national report.

We welcome the steps taken by Thailand since the first UPR cycle to promote and protect the human rights of its people including by pushing forward the national reform and drafting the action plan to identify targets of each reform area.

We noted the efforts made by the government in the health sector to ensure high quality healthcare and we recommend Thailand to continue its efforts to ensure that the universal health care scheme cover disadvantaged groups, including persons with disabilities and persons living in remote rural areas, that still face obstacles in accessing basic health-care services.

We also commend Thailand for the steps taken to improve the education in the country and prioritize it, in this regard we recommend Thailand to continue its efforts to ensure that all children have access to free basic education and to improve the overall quality of education, including by ensuring that teachers are well trained and fully qualified.

We wish Thailand a successful review.

I thank you